



# COMMON SCENTS

Volume 26 Issue 1

January-February 2001

### **AWARDS**

If your dog earned a tracking title during 2000 you must send the following information to Peg Forte so your award will be ready for the Annual Meeting in March.

Dog's call name Date of test Club who gave test Title earned

Deadline for info.

Feb. 28, 2001

pegforte@worldnet.att. net

908-832-7231

104 Sliker Road Glen Gardner, NJ 08826

Inside this issue:

Janet Horn Remembered	2
Chase's TD	3
March Meeting Flyer	4
Cole's Track	5
Brief Takes	6
Tracking Tests	7 & 8
Calendar of	9

# TED - Saturday, April 7

This year's Tracking Experience Day will be held early in April on the 7th. Last year we changed the date to early in the month to avoid conflicts with other events, such as agility trials and other dog events.

Well, it seems that the best laid plans have managed to backfire once again. The Delaware Gap Kennel Club is holding its first agility trial on April 7th & 8th. This means that many of our members may have to make a choice better helping at TED or showing their dog in an agility trial.

My Flat-Coat would certainly like to be at the agility trial, to hopefully finish his AKC Standard Novice title. But he will have to wait until the following day, because I will be at TED helping our club introduce new people to the sport of tracking.

As I write this, we already have 15 entries and know that more are definitely on the way. So Barbara Greenfield and Edie Braginton will be calling all you members to get your commitment to help on April 7th.

Please give them a positive answer. TED is how we earn the funds to allow us to hold our certification match and our tracking test.

The Board has been discussing the possibility of adding a TDX Test to our schedule in 2002. This will incur even more expenses. Currently we are offering the only tracking test
in the state of NJ. When
you have a dog ready to
enter a test I hope we are
still holding them. Without the support of our
members at TED and our
other events, we could not
hold the test or seriously
consider doing a TDX or
VST test.

Without enough people to help at events they will not happen. It's up to you, our members all working together that will make our events happen.

That said, we look forward to seeing you all sometime during this year. Happy Tracking!

Peg Forte, President

# Newsletter Changes Look and Editor

Starting with this issue, we will be making several changes in Common Scents.

Recently we have experienced problems with members receiving the newsletter via the US Mail. Some got only some of the pages. Others got no newsletter. With this issue we will mail the Common Scents in 6x9 envelopes.

The basic format of the newsletter is changing. We are open to suggestions. And, as always, we welcome articles, suggestions and information.

With this issue the editorship will shift to the responsibility of Peg Forte.

Please let me know what you want to see in Common Scents.

# Janet P. Horn Remembered.....

by Betsy Humer

Janet P. Horn, writer, journalist, dog lover, exhibitor, breeder and judge, passed away just before Christmas 2000. She had resided in Kingwood Township, Hunterdon County for the last 22 years and maintained a residence there for 44 years. The last year was spent in Pungoteague, VA living near daughter and son-in-law, Betsy and Rupe Humer.

She and Daniel Horn established Eastern Waters' Kennel in 1947. Her first Chesapeake Bay Retriever was Gloriana, II, CD (the AKC in it's wisdom added the Roman numeral "II"). "Glory" went on to produce the first champion: Ch Tempest of Eastern Waters' who finished in 1948. Over the years, Eastern Waters' produced over 140 AKC titled dogs.

was the American Chesapeake Club breed columnist for the last 14 years and wrote for Popular Dogs in the past. She and my dad co-authored The New Complete Chesapeake Bay Retriever which is the current Howell dog book on the breed. In 1999, she was awarded the first Lifetime Achievement Award given by the American Chesapeake Club at the National Specialty in New York. Her highlight of the year 2000 (and it may have appeared in a previous issue of this newsletter) was the JAM and she and her favorite dog, Faith, earned at the 2000 National in Kentucky in September. Faith was awarded Best Veteran Bitch by Anne Rogers Clark ..... when the picture was taken, the judge was heard to say:" Best Veteran Bitch, Best Veteran Handler and Old Judge! How she loved to tell that story! Faith then went onto a Judges Award of Merit under the breed judge, Dr. Sturz.

Conformation, obedience and a little field work were the main interests until the 1970's when my folks were living There a group of tracking enthusiasts in Maryland. developed within the obedience club they belonged to (CTA/Hyattsville DTC). They would meet at the farm where my folks were living (it was a farm where Black Angus Cattle were being raised), and lay tracks on the unused fields. During that time, Janet put TD's on three Chesapeakes, Ch Eastern Waters' Baronessa, TD, Ch Eastern Waters' Dark Knight, CD,TD (littermates) and Ch Chesacroft Eastern Waters' GG, TD. Her interest in Tracking led her in the pursuit of AKC approval for the American Chesapeake Club to hold Tracking Tests. The necessary sanction Tracking Test was held, and in 1975 the first ACC Tracking Test was held in conjunction with the National Specialty in Maryland.

After that they left the farm in Maryland, went to France for a year, and then to Atlanta, Georgia before "retiring" to what is known as the Kingwood House in 1978. At some point, they became members of Lenape Tracking Club, but I'm not sure when. I do remember attending an early "Tracking Experience Day" in the early 1980's, with my mother at Jane Henderson's outside of Stockton. (I had a handsome dog named Leo with me) but I don't remember which dog she brought. She never did earn another TD.but never lost her interest in Tracking and fully enjoyed her membership in Lenape Tracking Club, attending functions when she was able to. As some of you know she didn't have a driver's license until she was 78 years old (she had never driven while my Dad was alive).....she didn't drive far, but it did enable her to get to "close" places within the county. Thanks to friends in the area, she was able to get to dog shows, club picnics, and award luncheons or dinners.

She is survived by four children, (Betsy Horn Humer, Nat Horn, Margi Horn Palmer and Roger Horn) eight grandchildren and four great-grandchildren..... Her four dogs are all with family and friends in new homes. The legacy of Eastern Waters' will continue.......

### Editor's Postscript:

Not many current Lenape members knew Janet, because she didn't get to many events. But Janet was always a strong supporter of Tracking.

She was 80 years old (or young depending on your point of view) when she learned to use a computer. Her son-in-law told a story at her memorial service in January about this. He said he introduced her to the solitaire game that comes with computers, to teach her how to use the mouse. Weeks later when he was helping her with the computer, he noticed that she had racked up a large numbers of games practicing her mouse skills.

When Janet read in the newsletter about four years ago that we needed a newsletter editor she called me to volunteer. We communicated via e-mail and she turned what she was sent into "Common Scents." The only hitch was that she wouldn't drive into Flemington to get the copies made. So Linda Riley or I would get a call from Janet that it was ready for copying. We'd pick it up, get the copies made, and return it to her for mailing. Even after she moved to Virginia over a year ago, she still prepared the list of tracking tests for the newsletter.

Janet was a very special "lady" that the sport of dogs and the Chesapeake Bay Retriever world will miss.

Donations in Janet's memory can be made to the

Morris Animal Foundation 45 Inverness Drive East Englewood, CO 80112-5412

# Chase TD

submitted by Joanne Mac Kinnon

It will probably take me longer to write about Chase's TD then it took him to run his track!

Chase is officially BIT O' SKYE'S CHASE A RAINBOW and he has been glove crazy ever since we started playing with the "glovie" which I think was just after he left the whelping box! You see, tracking was a natural for Chase considering that his grandpa Skye passed his TD at Lenape's first test in '90, his uncle Chip passed his at the Burlington KC test in'95 and his mom Ruffie passed at Lenape's test in '96.

On the day of the test everything seemed to go just right (well almost everything). We drew track #1, which was in a beautiful field and Chase was really ready to track. We had a very good start for about 10 feet until he noticed the farm equipment off to the side of the track. He cautiously investigated it and then decided it wasn't going to attack him so he got back to tracking. Then just pass the second flag nature called so he went off to the side of the track to answer the call.

Now back to tracking and after a slight line entanglement at the first turn he never stopped until the glove was in his mouth. What a thrill! Even though I have tracked many dogs, I have never had a dog with such confidence and desire on a track as Chase. I feel very fortunate to have this youngster (thirteen months old) as my tracking partner. I know will we have many more tracking experiences in our future.

We have to thank Cheryl Smagala and her newfie puppy who show up every Monday morning faithfully to track for keeping us on track! We also have to thank Lenape Tracking Club for providing the encouragement for everyone to get out and track.

A dog is the only thing on earth that loves you more than he loves Himself. – Josh Billings



### It all depends on how you look at it.....

As we sit here in the cold, snow covered northern part of the county bemoaning the fact that with all the snow this winter, and the bitter cold weather, we have not been doing much tracking. Some of our more intrepid members have continued to work in the hostile winter conditions, but many of us are waiting for spring to arrive.

Some places have quite the opposite problem....think Florida – Start to think about the difference in their climate – The weather there can be very hot. Not exactly conducive to VST tracking in which part of the track must be on pavement or macadam. So do you wait for the cooler time of year and only do VST tracking then?

Apparently not, according to Pat Norris in her "Tracker's Forum" column in the January 2001 *Front and Finish.* She retells the story of CT\* Diver's Precious Coral, a Labrador Retriever owned by Margi Lehnertz originally reported to "Crosstracks," the newsletter of the Tracking Club of Central Florida.

Her dog was entered in a test that started around 8PM. The dog's track was Number 5 and they didn't start until after 11PM. The article describes how they actually use miner's hat with lamps to see where the dog is tracking. (Some of use in Lenape have joked about using miner's hats but we've never actually done it— now that we know it works—anyone know where to buy one.)

\* CT is Champion Tracker, a title automatically awarded any dog who has earned an AKC TD, TDX, and VST title.

# Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey ANNUAL AWARDS MEETING

Saturday, March 10, 2001 11:00 PM

Snow date: Sunday, March 18th

At the Lebanon Township Municipal Building, Hill Road, Glen Gardner, New Jersey
Directions below

A Buffet Lunch will be served

Cost: \$10.00 per person

# Special Surprise Program

Reservation needed – form below Guests are welcome

If inclement weather is threatening for the 10<sup>th</sup> please check to see if the meeting has been changed to the snow date of March, 18<sup>th</sup> - call:

Barbara Greenfield at 973-696-8787 or Peg Forte 908-832-7231

A message will be on both their answering machines regarding the status of the meeting.

### DIRECTIONS:

From the East: 1-78 to Exit 17 (Route 31 North). \* Take Rt. 31 north - as you approach the second light, stay to the right as jug handle takes you off onto Route 513 at the 513 - Grayrock Shopping Center - at the STOP sign turn right and note mileage at this point. Follow Rt. 513 to and through High Bridge. Shortly past Voorhees High School, turn left onto Rt. 628. There is an old, unopened Sunoco gas station on the corner. This turn will be 3.9 miles from the light on Rt. 31. Follow Rt. 628 to full stop at Hill Rd. Turn left. Watch for brick buildings on the left - first a firehouse, then the Municipal Building, then the First Aid Squad. (Total mileage from light on Rt. 31 is 5.7 miles). Park in the rear of the buildings.

From the West: I-78 to Exit 15. Right at end of ramp. Take Main Street into the town of Clinton. At the light in the center of town, turn left onto Halstead Street (Route 513). Observe the speed limit here! Halstead will end at Route 31 where you turn left and will be at the first light. Follow directions above from \*

	Reservation for Annual Awards Luncheon March 10, 2001  Make checks payable to Lenape Tracking Club				
Name	Ph. #				
Number of p	eople attending x \$10. =				

Mail to: Peg Forte, 104 Sliker Road, Glen Gardner, NJ 08826

DEADLINE March 5, 2001

### **COLE'S TRACK**

By Edie Braginton

On Lenape's Tracking Test day, November 5, 2000, the weather was cool and dry, with a gusty wind. I worried about the weather because October was a dry month, even making the record books. It had been dry for a very, very long time. Even though there was a little rain two days before the test day, everyone was talking about the lack of moisture in the grass. Vicky Brown's German Shepherd Cole, who I was handling, drew the fourth track. I was glad his track was not later in the day.

More worries! When we drove to the test area, the fields were still full of flags! One of the judges came over to the van and said "Walk with me." I accompanied her a little distance down the farm road that bordered the fields. We talked about dogs and obedience, but not about what was on my mind, which was the age of the track. I wondered how Cole, who had turned one year old a few days before the test, would handle the problems, including a fresh track in wind. I thought about how the gusty wind could play with air scent in the gullies.

Cole's owner Vicky and I waited and wondered. The Golden Retriever who had the third track seemed to take forever. She had a bobble between the start flags, then pulled out of sight beyond a rise. We couldn't see anything for a long while. Finally we saw the team in the distance on what we were told was the end of the track, and waited hopefully for a shout of success, but it didn't come. The handler began backing up the final leg. More time passed. A herd of deer came out of the woods to gaze at us, then ran between the two tracks. The Golden appeared again, but this time with the handler and the judges. The gallery groaned.

I asked Vicky to stay in the car while I handled Cole on the track. I watered Cole and prepared the line and harness. The judges signaled me to come up to the start flags. Suddenly I was all fingers and thumbs, struggling with the line, getting him into harness, getting the snap bolt on the D ring. When I got him to the start flags, he pulled so hard I wondered how much pressure I could put on him to get him to take scent.

In training, Vicky and I had started him by downing him at the start flag, but in recent weeks he had refused to do it. However, he was already on the job, working the area before the first flag, and then between the two flags, taking scent. Suddenly he paused and sniffed the second flag, from the ground up to the pennant at the top! A new behavior! I didn't have time to think as he immediately returned to the ground scent, pulling strong and straight on the first leg.

The first turn came, a right, and he found the new direction easily, nicely pulling me along the second leg. The second turn came, a left, and he worked it well, too. Then he veered slightly off the track to check on something. A mouse? Deer scent? He returned to the track, working a long leg paralleling a plowed field. The third turn came and he quartered, going behind me, then using a lot of the 40' line to go to the right, to the edge of a plowed field. I let him check the edge, but held my ground, wondering if the track went through the field. I thought he was intrigued by the smell of the dirt furrows. We had not worked him near plowed fields.

Cole came back from the edge of the plowed field and turned left. He pulled me along again strongly and my confidence in his tracking surged. This leg also seemed very long. There was an open turn, also to the left, but I tell you that because I am looking at a copy of the track as I write this. I didn't realize it as we were tracking.

Suddenly Cole stopped, as if to smell the roses, but there were no roses. I couldn't see what he was looking at. There was a large clump of grass just before it, whatever it was. Could it be the article? I caught my breath. I swear he smiled mischievously at me, then sniffed it again. I knew the gallery was very near in front of me but I could not take my eyes off him. He smiled again and indicated again, and again I waited. We had trained Cole to drop on the glove; I remembered he did not drop on the article during certification. What was going on? Did he give up? Three indications and still I stayed rooted to the spot. Suddenly, Cole picked up the glove and started to bring it to me! I raised my hand high over my head and ran to him.

# From North of the Border......



The February 2001 issue of Dogs in Canada has a good article, "Canine Cops: Always Under Complete Control" by Todd Mercer. The author visited with Sgt. Rick Fackrell, chief trainer at the Toronto Police Dog Services. Fackrell says the hardest part of the 15-week training course is teaching the officers to "read" their dogs . ...."...the handler must be able to tell when his dog is tracking and when he is not ... Body language can vary markedly among dogs: some dogs track with their tails in the air; while others keep them down or wag their tails from side to side. Some dogs sink their noses into the ground,

while others keep their noses just above the ground." Fackrell uses videotaping to demonstrate dog body language-clues.

Fackrell says another difficulty handlers have is learning to trust their dogs. (How many times have Lenape members told our TED participants to trust their dogs?) Fackrell observed a handler who thought he knew better than the dog where the scent was. The handler continually pulled the dog off the track. In order to break this handler's bad habit, - Fackrell laid a track and - then had the handler pull a thick toque over

his eyes. "The dog took the handler around the track effortlessly; in the process, the handler learned to follow his dog - trustfully."

You can visit two web sites for more on canine policing. Sgt. Fackrell's address is

dogs. (How many times have Lenape Http://webhome.indirect.com/~herc/

The address of the Toronto Police Services is Http://www.torontopolice.on.ca

Source: Dogs in Canada, February 200 1, Vol. 9 2, No 7, pp 1 8-2 3.

Submitted by Mimi Ruch

### Internet sites .....



What Breed of Dog Are You?

If you were a dog, which kind would you be? No bones about it, we'll tell you which canine you are. Is your bark bigger than your bite? Are you always well groomed? Your human tendencies can point directly to your puppy personality. So dig in, and let us give you a treat!

Http://www.emode.com/emode/ tests/dog2.jsp

All you have to do is to answer 12 questions (do it honestly). I did and it said that my dog personality is a Bernese Mt. Dog.

# Dr. P's Dog Noses Know.url

Http://www.uwsp.edu/psych/dog/ work2.htm#track

This site was sent to me by Lisa Pattison. It has quite a listing of

links to information about tracking, AKC, Schutzhund and police tracking.

Some of the site links are no longer valid, but there are valuable links worth pursuing.

The Birmingham Obedience
Training Club is selling AKC
Obedience and Tracking Patches.
They can be contacted by e-mail at
botc@wwisp.com to have them
send you color brochure. Or see the
patches on their website located at
http://community.al.com/cc/BOTC
(Look under photo gallery)

### **Petwarmers**

Do you love pets and animals? If so, you'll want to read these touching and poignant stories on how animals impact our lives -- not only because of the fun and companionship they offer, but for the lessons they teach us as well. Go to

http://www.heartwarmers4u.com/ and register for Petwarmers. You will receive an e-mail daily with great pet stories—a great way to start each day.

Do you have a favorite site—Tell us about it and share it's URL with us through the newsletter.

# Tracking Tests

**Hyattsville Dog Training Club** 

Sunday, March 4, 2001 Tracking Excellent Entry Fee: \$75.00

Event Closes: Friday, February 16, 2001

Held at Rosaryville State Park, RT 301 (and nearby fields) Upper Marlboro, MD

Judges: Mrs. Donna Thompson, Phil Gallagher

Alan Strauss, Event Secretary 3008 Collins Avenue, Silver Spring, MD 20902

**Oriole Dog Training Club** 

Sunday, March 18, 2001

Tracking

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 16

Event Closes: Friday, March 2, 2001

Held at Fair Hill Fairgrounds Fair Hill, Rt 273, MD

Judging Panel Status: Pending

Sue Ammerman, Event Secretary

2232 Olde Meadow Court, East Petersburg, PA 17520

Capital Dog Training Club of Washington, D.C., Inc.

Sunday, March 25, 2001 Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Monday, March 19, 2001

Held at Oatlands Plantation, Route 15 South, Leesburg, VA

Judges: Mrs. Donna E. Thompson, Mrs. Sandra N. Roth

Monica Patty, Event Secretary

21900 Foxden Lane, Leesburg, VA 20175

**Hudson Valley Tracking Club** 

Sunday, April 8, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 12 Entry Fee: \$45.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, March 28, 2001

Held at Mohonk Fields, Brook Farm, New Paltz, NY

Judges: Salle E. Richards, Dolores A. Dedek

Dottie Seuter, Event Secretary

199 West Shore Road, Great Neck, NY 11024

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, April 15, 2001 Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Thursday, March 29, 2001

Judges: John Barnard, Arthur Twiss

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Ms. Marianne F Wood, Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

**Hudson Valley Tracking Club** 

Sunday, April 22, 2001 Tracking Excellent

Held at Mohonk Fields, Brook Farm, New Paltz, NY

Event Closes: Wednesday, April 11, 2001

Total Entry Limit: 6 Event Entry Fee: \$75.00

Judges: Carol A. Simpson, Michael Clemens

Dottie Seuter, Event Secretary

199 West Shore Road, Great Neck, NY 11024

Yankee Golden Retriever Club

Sunday, April 22, 2001

Tracking Golden Retreiver

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$50.00

Event Closes: Monday, April 16, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area Gardner, MA

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Lilly B. Mummert

Myrna Libby, Event Secretary

161 Glezen Lane, Wayland, MA 01778

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, April 29, 2001

Variable Surface Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Monday, April 23, 2001

Held at Hanscom Air Force Base Bedford, MA

Judges: Mrs. Randi C. Meyer, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary

P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

Dog Owner's Training Club of Maryland

Sunday, May 6, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$40.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$80.00

Held at Sagamore Farm, 3501 Belmont Ave., Glyndon, MD

Event Closes: Wednesday, April 18, 2001

Judges: Ms. Billie D. French, Ms. Darlene A Cerretto

April Alderson, Event Secretary

6506 Sunset Drive, Eldersburg, MD 21784

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, May 6, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$50.00

Event Closes: Thursday, April 19, 2001

Held at Coolidge Farms Topsfield, MA

Judges: Mrs. Mary E. Thompson, Suzanne T White

Celeste Kelly, Event Secretary

200 Cider Road, York, ME 03909

United States Australian Shepherd Association

Sunday, May 27, 2001

Tracking Australian Shepherd

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$50.00

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Event Closes: Wednesday, May 9, 2001

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Dr. Lily B. Mummert

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary

P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

# Tracking Tests

Mt. Nittany Dog Training Club

Sunday, June 3, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$45.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$75 Event Closes: Wednesday, May 16, 2001

Held at Pennsylvania State University Farms Penna Ag Progress Farms at Rock Springs, Rt 45, Furnace, PA

Judges: Mrs. Donna H. Thompson, Mrs. Sandra N. Roth

Helen Smith, Event Secretary

309 Ravendale Road, Pennsylvania Furnace, PA 16865

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, September 9, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Friday, August 24, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: Mrs. Carol A. Simpson, Michael A. Clemens

Marianne F. Wood. Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

Shrewsbury Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 16, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$50.00 Event Closes: Tuesday, June 5, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Lily B. Mummert

Marianne F. Wood. Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

Concord Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 23, 2001

Tracking

Event Closes: Monday, October 22, 2001

Held at Hathor Farm. 17 Nichols Rd. Amherst, NH

Judges:: Pending

Carolyn Johnston, Event Secretary 246 Aspen Circle, Lincoln, MA 01773

Concord Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 30, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00

Event Closes: Wednesday, September 19, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: John A. Barnard, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Susan Latham, Event Secretary

51 West Acton Road, Stow, MA 01775

Blue Ridge Dog Training Club

Sunday, September 30, 2001

**Tracking** 

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$45.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$65.00

Event Closes: Monday, September 24, 2001

Held at Farmland Surrounding Cross Junction, VA

TD Judges: Janet Lewis, Mrs. Donna H. Thompson

TDX Judges: Mrs. Donna H. Thompson, Mrs. Sandra N. Roth

Kathy McNeal, Event Secretary

2090 Pinewoods Road, Quicksburg, VA 22847

Dog Tracking Club of Maine

Sunday, October 7, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$50.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Sunday, September 16, 2001

Held at Stackpole Property, 63 Hearn Road, Saco, ME

Judges TD: Suzanne T. White, Mrs. Randie C. Meyer Judges TDX: Mr. Arthur Twiss, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Robert F Cuzner Jr., Event Secretary 120 Dennett Street, Portland, ME 04102

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, November 11, 2001

Variable Surface Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5

Event Closes: Monday, November 5, 2001

Held at Hanscom Air Force Base Bedford, MA

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Marianne F Wood, Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432

The following were actually taken from classified ads in newspapers:

FREE YORKSHIRE TERRIER. 8 YEARS OLD. HATEFUL LITTLE DOG.

FREE PUPPIES:

1/2 COCKER SPANIEL -

1/2 SNEAKY NEIGHBORS DOG

FREE PUPPIES ... PART GERMAN SHEPHERD - PART STUPID DOG

GERMAN SHEPHERD 85 lbs. NEUTERED, SPEAKS GERMAN, FREE.

FOUND: DIRTY WHITE DOG. LOOKS LIKE A RAT... BEEN OUT AWHILE.. BETTER BE REWARD.

# Lenape Tracking Club

# February 2001 - December 2001

### February

10 11:00 AM L	TC Annual	Meeting -
---------------	-----------	-----------

Feb 2001 S M T W T

Mar 2001 S M T W T

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

Apr 2001 S M T W T F S 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

May 2001 S M T W T 1 2 3

SMTWT

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

Jul 2001

S M T W T F S 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30 31

5 M 1 W 1 F 5 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 17 11:00 AM Annual Meeting Snow Date

### March

10 11:00 AM Annual Awards Meeting - see flyer

18 11:00 AM Annual Awards Mtg. Snow Date

### Apri

7 7:30 AM TED 2001(Tracking Experience Day)

22 9:00 AM TED Follow Up/Training Session

### May

12 9:00 AM TED Follow-Up/Training Session

#### June

10 8:00 AM TED Follow-up/Training Session

### July

14 8:00 AM Training Session-Members Only

### August

12 Training Session - Members Only

### September

- 8 8:00 AM Training Session Members Only
- 22 9:00 AM Certification Workshop
- 23 9:00 AM Certification Workshop

### October

14 9:00 AM Training Session - Members Only

#### November

- 3 9:00 AM Tracking Test
- 4 9:00 AM Tracking Test

### December

8 10:00 AM Training Session - Members Only

Aug 2001								
S	M	T	W	T	F	S		
			1	2	3	4		
5	6	7	8	9	10	11		
12	13	14	15	16	17	18		
19	20	21	22	23	24	25		
26	27	28	29	30	31			

Sep 2001									
S	М	T	M.	T	F	S			
						1			
2	3	4	5	6	7	8			
9	10	11	12	13	14	15			
16	17	18	19	20	21	22			
23	24	25	26	27	28	29			
30									

Oct 2001										
S	M	T	M.	T	F	S				
	1	2	3	4	5	6				
7	8	9	10	11	12	13				
14	15	16	17	18	19	20				
21	22	23	24	25	26	27				
28	29	30	31							

		No	v 20	001		
S	M	T	W	T	F	S
				1	2	3
4	5	6	7	8	9	10
11	12	13	14	15	16	17
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
25	26	27	28	29	30	

			20	101		
S	M	T	W	T	F	S
						1
2	3	4	5	6	7	8
9	10	11	12	13	14	15
16			19			
23	24	25	26	27	28	29
30	31					

II	Jan 2002							
II	S	M	T	W	T	F	S	
Ш			1	2	3	4	5	
Ш	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	
Ш	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	
Ш	20	21	22	23	24	25	26	
Ш	27	28	29	30	31			
Ш								

Dates listed are subject to change.

Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey



Peg Forte, Editor 104 Sliker Road Glen Gardner, NJ 08826

Phone: 908-832-7231

Email: pegforte@worldnet.att.net



### **New Members**

The people listed below became members January 28, 2001 Please add these welcome names to your membership lists.

Thomas Kanitra 25 Renninger Road Metuchen. NJ 08840 732-321-0445 Golden Retriever

Anne Macauley 621 S. Middlebush Road Somerset, NJ 08873 732-940-0208 Rottweiler

Peter Weber 2 Wickapecko Drive Interlacken, NJ 07715 732-531-1954 Greyhound



The Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey was founded in June 1975, for the purpose of assisting people in the training of their dogs in tracking, to encourage sportsmanlike competition in tracking tests and to sponsor educational programs of interest to tracking enthusiasts.

Tracking demonstrates a dogs' ability to recognize and follow human scent, a skill that is useful in the service of mankind.



Deadline For next issue is March 25, 2001

### Officers:

------

 Pres:
 Peg Forte
 908-832-7231

 VP:
 Barbara Greenfield
 973-696-8787

 Sec:
 Mimi Ruch
 908-722-9723

 Treas:
 John Etchells
 908-236-2423

### Board:

 Edie Braginton
 732-446-3219

 Vicki Brown
 732-446-3219

 Peter Heide
 609-466-4160

 Joanne Mac Kinnon
 908-735-7793

 Bev Olsen
 732-772-0886